
 

Report on Annual General Meeting of DPA Held on April 19, 2025 

The Annual General Meeting of Delhi Printers Association was held at Malviya 

Smriti Bhawan on April 19, 2025.     

The former President of DPA Mr. Sunil Jain greeted the 

members and thanked them for sparing time to attend the 

AGM in a large number. He requested the DPA President 

Mr. Puneet Talwar and other office bearers to take their seats 

on the dais.                                 

Mr. Dayakar Reddy, head of Sai Enterprises which 

sponsored the AGM, was invited to give his PowerPoint 

presentation to the audience. Mr. 

Reddy said that Sai Enterprises is 

an old Post Press Graphic Machinery Supplier Company 

and that a number of well-known DPA members are 

already their regular clients for long. During the 

presentation he kept on answering   the significant role 

played by Sai's latest post press equipment. Mr. Reddy 

extolled the important support of DPA in his business. 

Thanking Mr. Reddy for sponsoring the AGM, DPA 

functionaries honoured Mr. Reddy with a bouquet and a 

memento. Former President of IPAMA Mr. Rakesh Sodhi also felicitated Mr. Reddy.                                                          

In his welcome address Mr. Puneet Talwar expressed his 

gratitude to the members for reposing their confidence in 

him and for electing him as President for the 2024-2025 

term. He said he sincerely values the cooperation, support 

and suggestions he received from them, due to which he 

and his team could organise an unprecedented number of 

activities of the association highly successfully and take 

essential decisions for the betterment of the association as 

well as the members. He said though the Hon. General 

Secretary Mr. Sandeep Aggarwal would present his detailed report on the activities 

of Delhi Printers Association during the outgoing year, he would like to briefly 



highlight the main activities of the association: - Havan as well as the 78th 

Independence Day celebrations at DPA's newly acquired Printers Bhawan; Global 

Summit of Print Industry Leaders; co-hosted the Business Outlook Print Summit; 

held a number of technical  Seminars; celebrated Printers' Day; organised a group 

tour of members to visit the China Print 2025  exhibition in Beijing in May; held 

DPA's flagship Holi Milan-2025, and above all for the first time in DPA's history it 

distributed its Diary-2025 and Calender-2025 to all members as New Year gifts. 

Mr. Puneet Talwar then requested the Hon. General Secretary to present his Annual 

Report for 2024-2025.                         

Mr. Sandeep Aggarwal welcomed the members to the AGM and thanked them for 

their big presence. Firstly, he condoled the demise of DPA 

members and their relatives during the outgoing year and 

read out their names as listed in Annexure 'A'. At his 

request the audience stood up in silence for two minutes 

to pray for the eternal bliss of the departed souls. 

On the advice of the audience the Hon. General Secretary 

Mr. Sandeep Aggarwal read out only the important parts 

of the main activities and other achievements of the 

association during the outgoing year 2024-2025. He said 

he has special praise for the Hoii Milan Chairman Mr. Mukesh Kaushik and his 

wonderful team for the extraordinary success of the 'Khelo Rang - Hamare Sang' 

function. Mr Sandeep Aggarwal has a unique flair to speak and to put forth his views 

with interesting anecdotes and a touch of intermittent sher-o-shayri. He read out the 

report in his ideal individual style which was responded with profuse clappings from 

the audience.  

When the matter of Consideration and 

Adoption of the Report on the Working of the 

Association During the Year 2024-2025 was 

raised Mr. Arun Berry proposed it and the 

members adopted it unanimously by raising 

their hands.  

Later on, Mr. Sandeep Aggarwal sought Confirmation of Minutes of the last Annua 

l General Meeting of DPA held on 20.04.2024. The Minutes of the last AGM were 

confirmed as proposed by Mr. Mukesh Kaushik and 

seconded by Mr. Vijay Mohan. 

The Treasurer Mr. Prashant Aggarwal presented the 

Audited Statement of Accounts for the year 1st April 2023 

to 31st March 2024 stating that the accounts had already 

been circulated and sought their Consideration and 

Adoption. As there was no query the Accounts were 

adopted when Mr. Rajesh Sardana proposed it and Mr. 

Mukesh Kaushik seconded. Mr. Prashant Aggarwal added 



that he would like to thank everyone, especially Mr. Vijay Mohan and Mr. Mukesh 

Kaushik, Mr. Sandeep Aggarwal, Mr. Deepak Bhatia and other colleagues for 

helping the association collect huge sponsorship amounts for Holi Milan 2025. He 

seemed sure that similar financial support would be available in future also.      

When the agenda item Ratification of the Amendments in Constitution of Delhi 

Printers Association in the Special General Body Meeting 

came up, Mr. Vijay Mohan explained that DPA had 

discussed this matter of the necessary Amendments during 

the Executive Committee Meeting held on April 11, 2025 

and due approval secured from the EC members. 

Subsequently, the Amendments were duly approved at the 

Special General Body Meeting of DPA that was held only 

30 minutes ahead of that day's AGM. The decisions arrived 

at as Amendments were ratified when the same were 

intimated to the AGM audience who gave their unanimous approval with raised 

hands. The new rules would come into force from that day onward.  

Soon after the agenda of the AGM, the Returning and Co-Returning Officers of 

DPA's Election for the 2025-2026 term Mr. 

Mukesh Kaushik and Mr. Sunil Jain went 

to the podium to announce the results of the 

Annual Election for the forthcoming 2025-

2026 term. After giving details of the 

process of filing and scrutiny of 

nominations Mr. Mukesh Kaushik told that 

since only 28 nomination papers were 

received for the 8 seats of Office Bearers 

and 20 

seats of 

Executive Committee, there was no contest and the 

new team was unanimously elected for 2025-2026. 

He read out the names of the elected team and 

invited them one by one to the dais for welcome 

with garlands and a group photograph. Among 

them were Mr. Sandeep Aggarwal-President, Mr. 

Prashant Aggarwal-Hon. General Secretary and 

Mr. Deepak Bhatia-Treasurer. The newly-elected 



team received a resounding welcome by outgoing Office Bearers and senior former 

Presidents. 

The outgoing President for 2024-2025 Mr. 

Puneet Talwar was warmly felicitated with a 

memento and a shawl by former Presidents in 

recognition of his exemplary stewardship, 

remarkable decisions and raising the 

benchmark of DPA's achievements. 

While giving the Vote of Thanks Mr. Vijay 

Mohan expressed his gratitude to the DPA 

members for their attendance and regular cooperation. He delightedly announced 

that, under the aegis of the All-India Federation of Printers and Packagers, Delhi 

Printers Association will be organising their National Awards for Excellence in 

Printing (NAEP) and Global Print Excellence Awards (GPEA) during July-August 

this year. He said DPA is not going to stop now as it has started on a progressive fast 

track. It already has a proper office of AIFPP in its Printers Bhawan and it plans to 

acquire more similar property soon. Mr. Vijay 

Mohan greatly appreciated the previous team of DPA 

for holding such a large number of national and 

international events and hoped that the incoming 

team will perform better. On behalf of other former 

Presidents, he blessed the new EC body.                           

The AGM concluded with high tea.                

       


